
February 3, 2024

Dear FIG Friend,

As the calendar turns to February, our 
hearts are filled with gratitude and 
excitement for the new year. God’s 
blessings have been abundant, and 
we’re thrilled to share these updates 
with you.

The Red Barn has been buzzing 
with activity. We’ve welcomed many 
visitors, each seeking guidance and 
support in their restoration journey. Our ministry to those who have fallen continues to grow, 
and it’s been a joy to teach and learn alongside them.

A heartwarming highlight has been the addition of a new barn, made possible by the generosity 
of dear friends. This wonderful space is a game-changer for Brenda, our dedicated goat mama, 
and her faithful companion, Dexter the donkey. The animals are thriving in their new home, and 
we cannot thank these dear friends enough for this gift.

Property maintenance is ongoing. We’re addressing some challenges with the well-house, which 
need replacing or serious repairs. The recent roof repairs have held up well, although we had a 
couple of small leaks during a TORRENTIAL rainstorm. The roofers came out the next day, 
and these were repaired. These practical matters are vital to our ministry’s success.

Looking ahead, we’re hopeful that Kelly Choma can join us full-time by year’s end. Brother 
Kelly’s involvement is crucial to our restoration work, and we earnestly pray for this transition.

An exciting event is on the horizon – our first Restoration Celebration on March 15th! This 
Friday night gathering will be filled with singing, testimonies, fellowship, and Brenda’s famous 
Texas chili. We’re eager to share this special time with our friends. Let us know if you can 
attend.



Our new Restoration Care Ministries (RCM) is expanding thanks to partnerships with Dr. 
Paul Kingsbury, Pastor David Baker, Brother Don Woodard, Pastor David Jackson, Steve 
Case, Kelly Choma, Pastor Johnny Nixon, and others. We’re on the cusp of launching an online 
platform offering courses on various aspects of restoration. This unique resource promises to be 
a tremendous blessing.

On the technical front, we have found assistance in upgrading our much-needed website. This 
tool is essential for reaching those in need, and your prayers for its development are greatly 
appreciated.

The challenges are real, and Satan’s attacks are relentless, but your prayers fortify us against 
these trials. We’re profoundly thankful for your unwavering support and prayers.

Your generosity has been a lifeline, allowing us to end 2023 on a solid financial footing. As we 
continue this work, please pray for the provision needed to sustain our ministry.

Your friendship means the world to us. Remember, we’re here to support you and others in 
matters of restoration. Do not hesitate to reach out.

God’s blessings be upon you,

David and Brenda Hyles

Dexter, our Donkey, is excited about  
his new abode.

A view from the back of the new barn.


